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AVC-1135 describes some difficulties encountered in the implementation of an H.324 system.  Specifically, a problem is found with the system-level requirement that if any H.263 mode is supported, it must be supported in any combination with all other supported modes.  It is argued that this restriction along with the additional optional modes of H.263+ will make it very difficult to build and test compliant systems.  AVC-1135 suggests 1) removing the system-level mode subset requirement from H.324 (and others), 2) adding a new type of field in H.245 to signal new combinations of modes, and 3) adding an informational appendix to H.263 describing “preferred” mode combination.





We disagree with all of these proposals for the following reasons:





In a multipoint conferences, it would  increase the complexity of the problem of finding a common operating mode.  Currently, each endpoint declares each optional capability independently.  The MCU performs a logical AND of all the capabilities to arrive at a common mode.  If, instead, each endpoint declares sets of optional modes in which each of the modes may be dependent on the presence of one or more other modes, the MCU’s task can become very difficult.  This is one of the primary reasons for the “mode subset” requirement in H.324.


Optional modes in H.263/H.263+ should be implemented independently so turning them on and off independently should not increase complexity nor inhibit testability.


The final form of H.263+ is not yet known.  It would be better to understand the scope and purpose of the optional modes before designing new mechanisms to signal their use.  For instance, some of the new modes will require more than just Boolean capability indicators -- this does not seem to  be covered in the current proposal.


The proposals will inhibit the development of the “best” system - one which is flexible and dynamic enough to provide real-time adjustments of the video coding algorithm to changing conditions (bandwidth, scene content, etc).


Modifications to recently established standards reflect poorly on the experts of the ITU.  It also ignores the wisdom which went into the development of those standards as well as the reasons for the existing requirements.  


The development of  “preferred” mode combinations is likely to reflect the preferences of the implementors rather than the needs of the customer.


If it is decided later that the idea of “sets of modes” is a good one, it may be possible to use the existing “alternateCapabilitySet” construct of H.245 to accomplish essent
